
 

 

 
      December 12, 2024 
 
 
Jonathan Morancy, Project Officer 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
Mail Stop: S2-25-26 
7500 Security Boulevard 
Baltimore, MD 21244-1850 
 
Dear Mr. Morancy: 
 

This letter serves as the New York State Department of Health’s (Department) 
acknowledgement and acceptance of the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services approval 
of New York’s request to amend its section 1115(a) demonstration project, titled “Medicaid 
Redesign Team (MRT)” (Project Number 11-W-00114/2) to allow the state to provide 
continuous eligibility to all children (including children in the state’s separate CHIP program) up 
to age six, from birth through the end of the month in which their sixth birthday falls. 
 

The Department accepts the November 14, 2024 amended Special Terms and 
Conditions (STCs) of the 1115 demonstration. 
 

We look forward to continuing to work with you and your colleagues. If you have any 
questions, please contact Simone Milos of my staff at 518-473-0868. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Amir Bassiri 
      Medicaid Director 
      Office of Health Insurance Programs 
 
 
CC: Jacey Cooper, CMS 
 Nicole McKnight, CMS 
 Francis McCullough, CMS 
 Juliana Sharp, CMS 
 Melvina Harrison, CMS 
 Selena Hajiani, NYS DOH 
 Simone Milos, NYS DOH 
 
 
 
 




